
    
May 1, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman        Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for Town of Medley’s Wastewater Pump Station Project in fiscal year 

2025.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Medley located at 7777 NW 72nd 

Avenue, Medley, Florida 33166.  The funding would be used to redevelop the pump stations owned 

and operated by the Town of Medley. These repairs will mitigate future flooding and operation 

hazards due to pump station emergency failure, as well as normal operations.  
  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as it aims to improve public safety, health, and 

drainage improvements. This will subsequently help the Town of Medley’s Road network 

enhancement allowing easier flow of traffic, promoting multimodal mobility, emergency 

evacuations, and improve connectivity and accessibility for the transportation of goods and 

circulation of heavy equipment in the area.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 

VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

     Sincerely,  

 
     Mario Diaz-Balart 

     Member of Congress 
 


